
GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT 
From August 11, 2017 to September 14, 2017 

Presented September 14, 2017 
 
Stats: 
 

• Monthly Management Plan Update (see handout) 
• Received for August, 2017 

a. Exempt Well Registrations – 18   Brazos (3), Robertson ( 15), O/G (0) 
2017 Totals – 90   Brazos (55), Robertson (30), O/G (5) 

b. GM Permit Applications – 7 (13 for 2017) 
c. 5-year Permit Applications – 0 (9 for 2017) 

 
Requests/Complaints: 
  
FOIA Requests –2 
 
Meetings and Public Education: 
 

• Attended (Megan, Cynthia & Alan) POSGCD Groundwater Summit in Caldwell, Texas 
August 16, 2017. 

• Presentation on well protection, groundwater ownership, well registration and the lawn 
irrigation network to Keller Williams Real Group on August 17, 2017.  

• Visit (Cynthia, Megan & Alan) the San Antonio Water Systems offices to talk to their 
conservation, education and technology group leaders about enhancement for our 
District programs August 18, 2017. 

• Attended (Pete Brien, Bill Harris, Jayson Barfknecht, Heather Harward, Cynthia, Megan 
& Alan) the Texas Groundwater Summit in San Marcos, Texas August 29-31, 2017. 

• Met with the Personnel/RFP Committee to review contractor performance and make 
recommendations for board consideration Monday, September 11, 2017. 
 

General Business: 
  

• Billed entities with metered wells based on 2016 metered water production. 
• Non-exempt permit holders continue to report monthly water production directly to the 

ArcGIS database. 
• ArcGIS map/data program updating of exempt well locations and well data. 
• Located and logged locations of new completed exempt water wells in both Brazos and 

Robertson counties. 
• Continued  planning and scheduling the 2017 Water Conservation Field Day for 

Tuesday, October 24th. 
• Continued reconciling all monitoring well data including total depth, depth to first screen, 

date drilled, etc. 
• Continued to expand District presence on social media platforms including Twitter and 

Facebook. 



• Continued locating and registering wells drilled between January 1, 2007 and September 
1, 2012 found in the TWDB well log database but had no information in the District 
office. 

 
Upcoming Meetings/Activities: 
 

• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to Stephen F. Austin Middle School 7th 
grade students (Odyssey group) in Bryan, Texas September 12, 2017.  

• Model water lab session for Stephen F. Austin Middle School 7th grade students 
(Odyssey group) in Bryan, Texas September 13, 2017. 

• Met with Texas Farm Bureau representative to discuss the 85th Legislative Session and 
bills that affected the District September 15, 2017 in Waco, Texas. 

• GMA 12 Joint Planning Meeting to discuss TWDB comments on proposed DFCs and 
readopt DFCs, Explanatory Report and Resolution September 20, 2017 in Milano, 
Texas. 

• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to 65 Bowen Elementary School 4th grade 
students in Bryan, Texas October 10, 2017.  

• Brazos County AgriLife Extension Service Pizza Ranch educational field day October 11 
& 12 at the Brazos County Expo in Bryan, Texas. 

• BVGCD Water Field Day at the Franklin Ranch facility October 24, 2017. 
 


